BROOKSIDE SURGERY NEWS
www.brooksidesurgery.co.uk
COVID INFECTION RATES
Covid infections continue to circulate in the community and we are seeing a significant number of patients in hospital as a result of covid or as a further complication to another condition.  The risks are greater for those with a lowered immune response due to existing health conditions and illness.  In consideration to other patients we would ask that anyone entering the surgery wears a mask in public and clinical areas.  

INFLUENZA VACCINATION - It’s not too late!
There is also a high incidence of flu circulating and we would strongly encourage everyone that is eligible for flu vaccination and has not yet taken up the offer, to do so at the earliest opportunity.  Many people assume that it is now too late but this is not the case.  You can check if you are eligible at https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/who-should-have-flu-vaccine
Also a reminder to parents of children aged 2 and 3 years that their children can be given the nasal flu vaccination and this helps to protect relatives by reducing the incidence of flu in the household and school environment. 
STAFF TRAINING
The Practice will be closed from 1.00 – 6.30pm on Wednesday 15th February for staff training.  The surgery will re-open on Thursday morning. Emergency calls will be directed to the oncall doctor.
DISPENSARY

Many thanks to all those patients that delayed their medication requests or collections to fit around our recent dispensary re-organisation.  We hope that the new stock system will begin to show benefits in the coming weeks.  While we remain understaffed as we await new recruits starting, the existing staff are working extra hours to meet the 3 working day target for repeat medication requests.  There are often queues at our busiest times and we would ask if you can avoid the start and end of the day this would be helpful.
EXEMPTION FROM PRESCRIPTION CHARGES
By regulation if you are exempt from paying prescription charges then our dispensary team should see proof of this on each occasion you collect medication. We would therefore ask that patients begin to bring their Exemption card with them. 

If you are not exempt from prescription charges and regularly have 2 or more medications per month then you may find that purchasing a prescription charge pre-payment is more cost-effective.  Details at https://www.nhs.uk/NHSEngland/Healthcosts/Pages/PPC.aspx
